Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph H 8 (a) (7) (Engineering Service) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve the spend of £139,000 of Section 106 contributions from development schemes in Walkden town centre to undertake public realm improvements (including work to mitigate the effects of climate change) in Walkden town centre and its vicinity, in line with the Walkden Town Centre Environmental Improvement Plan, as set out in this report.

The Reasons are: 

To enable officers to progress implementing streetscene improvement works which satisfy the requirements of the planning obligations entered into, which have been consulted on and prioritised in collaboration with members of Walkden Community Committee and the Neighbourhood Partnership Board. The streetscene improvements will complement the redevelopment of Walkden town centre.

Assessment of Risk: 

Medium – streetscene improvements will require the commitment of officer time and a budget of up to £164,934 to implement. The funding has been identified through Section 106 contributions.

A significant amount of awareness raising regarding streetscene improvements has been undertaken through consultation with the Neighbourhood Partnership Board and the Walkden Community Committee. Should the works not proceed or be delayed this could result in adverse publicity for the council.

The source of funding is £164,934 raised through Section 106 Agreements contributions from development schemes in Walkden town centre.

Legal Advice obtained: Richard Lester, Outstationed Locum Solicitor ext: 2129

Date Consulted: 24/02/2011

Financial Advice obtained: Mags Miller-Cobham ext: 2504

Date Consulted: 04/03/2011

 The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

· Report – Section 106 investment to be spent in Walkden town centre and its vicinity submitted to Planning Lead Member Briefing on 22nd March, 2011
Contact Officer: Paul Gill, Project Manager                                  Tel No: 793 2207

PTO

	
	

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
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	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the

            Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Derek Antrobus
Lead Member for Planning

Date: Tuesday, 22nd March, 2011
 This decision was published on Tuesday, 22nd March, 2011.

This decision will come in force on Wednesday, 30th March, 2011unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

